	Media Statement

Lesbian and Gay Archives of New Zealand
Te Pūranga Takatāpui o Aotearoa


	[image: image1.png]laganz

LESBIAN & GAY ARCHIVES
OF NEW ZEALAND







2 pages
16 October 2007

Lesbian and Gay Archives offers oral history training
The Lesbian & Gay Archives of New Zealand (LAGANZ) | Te Pūranga Takatapui o Aotearoa is offering training in Wellington on 24 November and 8 December to people interested in helping the Archives to record oral history interviews with members of New Zealand's diverse 'queer' communities.

Dr Alison Laurie, chair of the LAGANZ trust and one of the oral history trainers, says:

“Many of us can think of people from our communities who have wonderful stories to tell that should be recorded before it is too late. Perhaps someone who has been in a long-standing lesbian relationship, or someone who was a young man in Wellington while the US Marines were based here.

It's important to think about recording not only the ‘stars’ of our political movements whose lives may already have been recorded or written about, but also to record the stories of all those incredible ‘stars’ of their own lives who survived through the years when male homosexuality was illegal, and perhaps overcame stigma, family opposition, losing jobs, having to live a lie in the closet, for example, in order to be themselves.

Everyone's story is important, and it is only by collecting as many stories as we can that will we be able to assemble a social history of our past and present queer communities so that future queer people can understand what our lives were like.”
The Archives needs the help of volunteers to record these stories before they are lost forever, hence the Archives' decision to pilot in the Wellington region initially, a training course to help volunteers pick up oral history skills.

The training is open to anyone from the Wellington region's diverse queer, lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, takatāpui, fa'afafine and intersex communities who can commit to attending both days of the training.

The training costs only $50 to help the Archives defray expenses and will take place in Wellington at the National Library of New Zealand on Saturday 24 November and Saturday 8 December, 9am -4.30pm both days.

Participants will learn how to research and prepare for interviews, how to run an interview, how to operate recording equipment and how to process material after the interview.  The second part of the training will take place after trainees have had a chance to conduct an interview and will be an opportunity to share experiences with the other trainees.
Linda Evans, an oral historian and one of the trainers, says “We'll be offering ongoing support for oral history volunteers after the training. Even if a trainee decides that conducting interviews isn't for them, we will still need volunteers to help with the research and processing material after the interview - so there are lots of ways people can get involved.”
Anyone interested in the training can contact Dr Alison Laurie at (04) 474 3162 or alison.laurie@vuw.ac.nz.  Visit http://www.laganz.org.nz/oralhistory/ for more information on the training and LAGANZ's oral history activities.
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